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LOCAL 305
NPMHU Local President Felandria Jackson along with the Local 305 
Council were sworn in during the Field Negotiating Committee meeting. 
Local President Jackson was sworn in by National President Paul 
Hogrogian with National Secretary-Treasurer Kevin Tabarus, and Vice 
President Eastern Region John Gibson in attendance. The Local 305 
Officers were sworn in simultaneously virtually.

LOCAL 301
A) Newly appointed Local 301 Treasurer John Bessette was formally sworn 
in by National President Paul Hogrogian at the Financial Management 
Seminar in Washington, DC. B) Branch 103, North Reading, MA held their 
annual social function at Kitty’s Restaurant. Pictured are National and 
Local Officers, Bob Losi and Branch 103 Shop Stewards. C) Branch 59, 
White River JCT, VT Branch President Dave Spencer is sworn into office 
by National President Hogrogian. D) Brother Charlie Masterson, Branch 18, 
Providence, RI was honored with the Elks Citizen of the Year Award for his 
volunteerism with numerous charities and support of veterans. Pictured: 
Steward Ralph Capaldi, Branch President Mike Bisono, Charlie Masterson, 
Local President Dan St. Marie, Local Vice President Sean Sweeney. D
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SWEARING IN  
OF LOCAL 330 
OFFICERS
(l–r) National Secretary-
Treasurer Kevin Tabarus, 
Local 330 President 
Bob Griffith, Local 330 
Treasurer Karli Kararic, 
SEBM Renata Ball, 
Recording Secretary Jon 
Groninga, Local 330 Vice 
President, Angela Streeter, 
National President Paul 
Hogrogian, and Vice 
President Western Region 
Don Sneesby. 

LOCAL 313
Local 313 President Maurice Torres along with Local Officers held a Shop Stewards Training.  
National Trainer and Vice President Eastern Region John Gibson lead the training.  Also 
participating in the training were National President Paul Hogrogian, National Secretary-Treasurer 
Kevin Tabarus, Vice President Central Region June Harris, Vice President Northeastern Region Dan 
St. Marie and CAD Director Northeast Region Patrick Donovan.

Front Row (L–R) Steward Oscar Salas, National Trainer & Vice President Eastern Region John 
Gibson, Treasurer Elsie Dos Santos, Vice President Central Region June Harris, Steward Christan 
Torres, National Secretary- Treasurer Kevin Tabarus

Second Row (L–R) Steward Omar Cosme, Steward Audie Golderos, Recording Secretary Erika 
Villanueva, Steward Omar Elisa, Steward Sheila Ruiz, Steward Magali Ramos, Steward Nolan 
Maldonado, Vice President Northeastern Region Dan St. Marie, Steward Giovanni Velez, Local 
President Maurice Torres

Rear Row (L–R) Steward Angel Ortiz, Chief Steward Jese Carrion, Steward Luis Toyos, Steward 
Johnathan Perdroza, CAD Director Northeast Region Patrick Donovan, Vice President Juan Morales, 
Branch President Idelfonso Rivera, Steward Felix Cruz, SEBM Cesar Viana
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The United States Postal Service comprises over 630,000 
employees. The agency is a critical part of the nation’s infra-
structure and supports our democracy by delivering election 
ballots to and from customers. And when natural disasters 
strike, postal employees are welcome sights, delivering vital 
supplies and mail.

But who takes care of Postal Service employees who also are 
victims of natural disasters? Fellow postal employees!

The Postal Employees’ Relief Fund (PERF) exists to help ac-
tive and retired postal employees—management and craft—
whose homes are completely destroyed or left uninhabitable 
as a result of a natural disaster, displacing postal employees 
and their families for an extended period of time.

The fund provides small relief grants to help qualifying victims 
of such circumstances reestablish residences and help replen-
ish basic necessities in the aftermath of a devastating loss. 

PERF receives the majority of its contributions through payroll 
deductions authorized by postal employees and other federal 
employees during the annual Combined Federal Campaign 
(CFC). PERF also receives group and individual contributions 
by check or money order sent directly to the fund, as well as 
by credit card via the fund’s website.

PERF stands ready to provide assistance to those impacted 
by natural disasters. Please make a contribution to help your 
fellow postal family members.

PERF PERF 
Support the
Postal Employees’ Relief Fund

• Online at postalrelief.com

• By sending a check made payable to 
“Postal Employees’ Relief Fund” to:

 Postal Employees’ Relief Fund
 PO Box 41220
 Fredericksburg, VA 22404-1220

•  By contributing to PERF through the 
Combined Federal Campaign (CFC); 
designate #10268

All donations are tax-deductible.

DONATIONS CAN BE MADE:

For more information, go to  
www.postalrelief.com 
202-408-1869 
perf10268@aol.com
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NALC RALLY AGAINST 
USPS PRIVATIZATION
Staff from the NPMHU National 
Office joined their Brothers and 
Sisters from various Unions 
to protest the possibility of 
privatization of the Postal Service. 
In attendance were: (l-r) Assistant 
to the National Officers Neil Ryan, 
Legislative and Political Director 
Katie Maddocks, Manager, IT 
Noah Giebel and (Not Pictured) 
Membership Representative 
Giselle Morch. 

LOCALS 315, 316, 327 JOINT TRAINING
Western Region Vice President, and Local 316 
President Don Sneesby organized a joint Local 
Union training. In attendance were Officers and 
Members of Locals 315 representing Oregon, Local 316 
representing Washington and Local 327 Representing 
Montana. National Trainer and Vice President Eastern 
Region John Gibson was point for the training also 
participating were National President Paul Hogrogian, 
National Secretary-Treasurer Kevin P. Tabarus, Vice 
President Western Region Don Sneesby and CAD 
Director Western Region Nick Lehto.
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